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COVENANTER COMMITTEE MEETING 

Orchard Valley United Church, New Minas, NS 

February 12, 2019 

 
Ernie Draper chaired the meeting and John Burdock acted as secretary. 
 
Attendance: Ernie Draper, Dorothy Robbins, Betty Curry, Jim Keech, Beth Crosby, Harvey 
Gilmour, Rev. Don Sellsted.  Regrets:  None 

 
The Chair called the meeting to order at 10:05 am and a prayer was offered. 
 
Agenda 

• Ernie added [redacted] donation of $5000. 

• Betty added Expense reimbursements and investments  
Motion to approve the agenda: Dorothy Robbins / Beth Crosby  CARRIED 

 
Minutes 
The January minutes were reviewed.  
Motion to approve Minutes of January 15/19: Betty Curry / Ernie Draper  CARRIED 

 
Correspondence 

• No new correspondence 

• Dorothy has issued thank you letters for donations received at Christmas and to Arnold 
Kelly for his work on the doors. 

• A thank you letter has also been issued to Stirlings Restaurant (now known as 
Evangeline Motel and Inn Café) for their selling of Grand Pré Cookbooks. 

 
Treasurers Report 

• Betty Curry submitted the report and it was reviewed (scanned and attached to 
Minutes).  
Bank balance, January 1, 2019 - $7,891.59 

Reconciled Bank balance, January 31, 2019 - $12,983.15 
Motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report as presented: Betty Curry / Harvey Gilmour  CARRIED 

 
Building Co-ordinators Report: 
Jim Keech submitted the report (attached to minutes). 

• Because of window condensation, Jim took down window candles and storms. 

• The large maple trees are choking out the lilacs. Jim will arrange to have the maples 
removed. 

• Black spots have been noticed on the spire shingles. Jim has requested four quotes for 
re-shingling of steeple. 

Motion to accept the Building Coordinator’s Report:  Jim Keech / Beth Crosby CARRIED 
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Old Business  

• We held discussions around memorial book additions (i.e. who to add, content). 
Possible additions to include: [redacted]. Jim is to obtain the book and work on this with 
Dorothy and Betty. 

• Summer Services – Rev Don Sellsted is confirmed to conduct the anniversary service on 
July 14/19. 

 
New Business 

• Ernie indicated there is another potential wedding, to be held in early November 
(Sowerby). 

• Report on Expenses and Investment Suggestion – Betty indicated that we would 
probably be in a position to invest $5,000 in the Heritage Fund Reserve. Consensus 
agreed to do this.  

• Ernie has offered to contact lawn maintenance companies to obtain quotes for summer 
maintenance. 

 
Adjournment was moved by Dorothy Robbins. 

Next meeting: Tuesday, March 19, 2019 at Orchard Valley United Church at 10:00 am. 
 








